BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Village of East Syracuse

November 6, 2017

Following the Pledge of Allegiance Mayor Robert T. Tackman called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees for Monday, November 6, 2017 to order at 7:02PM.  
Present: Deputy Mayor James E. Carr, Jr., Trustee Janet L. Mattox, Trustee Carol Para, Trustee Daniel J. Wagner, and Mayor Robert T. Tackman.

Also Present:  DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III, Parks Director Tom Richardson, Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby, and Director of Code Enforcement/1st Assistant Fire Chief Chris Shields. 
Three Village residents attended, Housing Chairperson Sally M. Seeley, Planning Board member Liz Landry and Tracey Wright.
Review of Correspondence  A record of recent correspondence has been distributed to the Board of Trustees and all department heads to assist in monitoring activities.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To accept the following vouchers for payment:

From Consolidated Fund Abstract, vouchers numbered 57275 through 57469 and Abstract in the amount of $286,275.33.
Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS
Delinquent Taxes 

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To accept the list of unpaid taxes for fiscal year 2017/18 from the Collector of Taxes.  The amount of unpaid taxes is $261,040.02 (2016/2017 was $286,318.35) to date.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

A copy of the delinquent tax list is attached herewith and made a part of this record.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To direct the Treasurer to forward the delinquent tax list, in the amount of $261,040.02 (plus penalties) to the Commissioner of Finance of Onondaga County.  Pursuant to section 1442 of the Real Property Tax Law of the State of New York; Local Law No. 2, of 1978 of Onondaga County authorizing the Commissioner of Finance of Onondaga County to collect, and the County Legislature to enforce collection of delinquent Village taxes; as per Resolution of the Board of Trustees of the Village of East Syracuse, approved on November 27, 1978 requesting the County to collect delinquent taxes.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Mayor Tackman commented regarding taxes – that he with the Village Attorney and Engineer will tour the water property, weather depending on Monday, November 20th. System is currently not in operation yet still pay over $17,000 in County, Town & School taxes.  One parcel is assessed over $300,000.   
Garbage Contract

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To advertise for requests for proposals for Solid Waste and Recyclables Collection and Disposal for three (3) year term (renewable) starting May 1, 2018, with bids to be received until 11AM Thursday, January 18, 2018 when they will be publicly opened and read.

Discussion:  We will be bidding this on our own instead of utilizing County Purchasing. Opening bids in January will give us the numbers needed for budget prep and allow the Contractor to gear up if necessary for contract to take effect May 1st. 
Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Holiday Closing and Change to Meeting Schedule

Village Offices will be closed Friday, November 10th for Veterans Day and Thursday, November 23rd and Friday November 24th for Thanksgiving.  Court is cancelled for Tuesday, November 21st.

Garbage and Recyclables collection will be pushed back until Saturday, November 25th.

Offices will be closed for the Christmas and New Year’s holidays on Friday, December 22nd and Monday, December 25th (Christmas Day) and a half day on Friday, December 29th and all day Monday, January 1st (New year’s Day). Court is cancelled Tuesday, December 26th.

There will be no change in garbage and recycling collection of Christmas or New Year’s.
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To re-schedule the monthly Board of Trustees meeting for January 2018 to Monday, January 8th, the 2nd Monday of the month because of the New Year’s Day Holiday schedule.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Village Elections

General Village Elections are included on the Tuesday, November 7, 2017 ballot this year as part of the County run General Election.  Offices on the Ballot will be:



Mayor – for a four (4) year term (until January 2022)
Justice – for a four (4) year term (until 2022);



Two (2) Trustees - each for a four (4) year term (until 2022); 

Mayor Tackman and Judge Zavaglia are both running unopposed.  Daniel J. Wagner and Elizabeth (Liz) Landry are running for Trustee on the People’s Party line, Kimberly (Kim) Liedka) and Mary Albanese are on the Advance East Syracuse Party and Dominic (Dom) Celletti are also vying for Trustee. (for Trustee vote for any Two).

Emergency Preparedness Plan and Workplace Violence Prevention Policy 

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To adopt the Revised Emergency Preparedness Plan with changes made to update contacts and name the Emergency Management Coordinator originally adopted December 2, 2013 and amended hereafter.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To adopt the Revised Workplace Violence Prevention Policy with changes made to update contacts and name the Emergency Management Coordinator originally adopted October 7, 2013 and amended hereafter.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Changes made at this time are to update to contact list and designation of new Director of Code Enforcement.
All policies, changes and revisions are adopted by the Board of Trustees and enforced by the Department Heads.
NEW BUSINESS

Elimination of State and Local Tax Deduction

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To adopt the following resolution opposing the elimination of the deductibility of State and Local Taxes:
RESOLUTION

OPPOSING ELIMINATION OF THE 

DEDUCTIBILITY OF STATE AND LOCAL TAXES

WHEREAS Congress is giving serious consideration to eliminating the federal income tax deduction for state and local taxes; 

WHEREAS this deduction, which has been in place for more than 100 years, is heavily utilized by residents of our community and our State; 

WHEREAS New York residents already pay more into the federal treasury than the federal government returns to New York; 

WHEREAS the state and local tax deduction is a fundamental principle of federalism and without it our residents would be faced with double taxation as they would be forced to pay federal income taxes on the taxes they pay to state and local governments; 

WHEREAS this federal cost shift onto local governments would place extreme pressure on municipal budgets, including diminished revenue for essential local government investments, including public safety and public infrastructure; and

WHEREAS increased federal taxation and reduced municipal services will harm our local housing market, decrease home values and erode our local tax base, 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Village of East Syracuse expresses its strong opposition to any tax reform proposal that would eliminate the State and Local Tax (SALT) Deduction and urges Representative John Katko to join us in publicly opposing any such proposal.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Mayor Tackman noted that NYCOM opposes the elimination of the local tax deduction in the current tax reform proposal. 
NYSERDA – Energy Upgrades

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To adopt the Resolution for Building Energy Benchmarking

WHEREAS, buildings are the single largest user of energy in the State of New York;  the poorest performing buildings typically use several times the energy of the highest performing buildings—for the exact same building use; and

WHEREAS, collecting, reporting, and sharing building energy data on a regular basis allows municipal officials and the public to understand the energy performance of municipal buildings relative to similar buildings nationwide, and equipped with this information the Village of East Syracuse is able to make smarter, more cost-effective operational and capital investment decisions, reward efficiency, and drive widespread, continuous improvement; and
WHEREAS, the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees desires to use Building Energy Benchmarking, a process of measuring a building’s energy use, tracking that use over time, and comparing performance to similar buildings, to promote the public health, safety, and welfare by making available good, actionable information on municipal building energy use to help identify opportunities to cut costs and reduce pollution in the Village of East Syracuse; and

WHEREAS, as such the Village of East Syracuse Board desires to establish procedure or guideline for Village of East Syracuse staff to conduct such Building Energy Benchmarking; and 

NOW THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED AND DETERMINED, that the following specific policies and procedures are hereby adopted and imposed as active and affirmative financial internal control procedures of the Village of East Syracuse; 
Building Energy Benchmarking POLICY/procedures
§1.  DEFINITIONS 

(A) “Benchmarking Information” shall mean information generated by Portfolio Manager, as herein defined including descriptive information about the physical building and its operational characteristics. 

(B) “Building Energy Benchmarking” shall mean the process of measuring a building’s Energy use, tracking that use over time, and comparing performance to similar buildings.

(C) “Commissioner” shall mean the head of the Department.

 (4) “Covered Municipal Building” shall mean a building or facility that is owned or occupied by the Village of East Syracuse that is 1,000 square feet or larger in size.  

(5) “Department” shall mean the Village of East Syracuse Clerk’s Office.
(6) “Energy” shall mean electricity, natural gas, steam, hot or chilled water, fuel oil, or other product for use in a building, or renewable on-site electricity generation, for purposes of providing heating, cooling, lighting, water heating, or for powering or fueling other end-uses in the building and related facilities, as reflected in Utility bills or other documentation of actual Energy use.

(7) “Energy Performance Score” shall mean the numeric rating generated by Portfolio Manager that compares the Energy usage of the building to that of similar buildings. 

(8) “Energy Use Intensity (EUI)” shall mean the kBTUs (1,000 British Thermal Units) used per square foot of gross floor area. 

(9) “Gross Floor Area” shall mean the total number of enclosed square feet measured between the exterior surfaces of the fixed walls within any structure used or intended for supporting or sheltering any use or occupancy.

 (11) “Portfolio Manager” shall mean ENERGY STAR Portfolio Manager, the internet-based tool developed and maintained by the United States Environmental Protection Agency to track and assess the relative Energy performance of buildings nationwide, or successor.

(12) “Utility” shall mean an entity that distributes and sells Energy to Covered Municipal Buildings.

(13) “Weather Normalized Site EUI” shall mean the amount of Energy that would have been used by a property under 30-year average temperatures, accounting for the difference between average temperatures and yearly fluctuations.
§2.  APPLICABILITY 
(1) This policy is applicable to all Covered Municipal Buildings as defined in Section 2 of this policy.
(2) The Commissioner may exempt a particular Covered Municipal Building from the benchmarking requirement if the Commissioner determines that it has characteristics that make benchmarking impractical.    

§3.  BENCHMARKING REQUIRED FOR COVERED MUNICIPAL BUILDINGS 
(1) No later than May 1 every year, the Commissioner or his or her designee from the Department shall enter into Portfolio Manager the total Energy consumed by each Covered Municipal Building, along with all other descriptive information required by Portfolio Manager for the previous calendar year.
(2) For new Covered Municipal Buildings that have not accumulated 12 months of Energy use data by the first applicable date following occupancy for inputting Energy use into Portfolio Manager, the Commissioner or his or her designee from the Department shall begin inputting data in the following year.
§4.  DISCLOSURE AND PUBLICATION OF BENCHMARKING INFORMATION 
(1) The Department shall make available to the public on the internet Benchmarking Information for the previous calendar year: 

(a) no later than September 1 each year for Covered Municipal Buildings; and 

(2) The Department shall make available to the public on the internet and update at least annually, the following Benchmarking Information: 

(a) Summary statistics on Energy consumption for Covered Municipal Buildings derived from aggregation of Benchmarking Information; and

(b) For each Covered Municipal Building individually: 

(i) The status of compliance with the requirements of this Policy; and

(ii) The building address, primary use type, and gross floor area; and

(iii) Annual summary statistics, including site EUI, Weather Normalized Source EUI, annual GHG emissions, and an Energy Performance Score where available; and 

(iv) A comparison of the annual summary statistics (as required by Section 5(2)(b)(iii) of this Policy) across calendar years for all years since annual reporting under this Policy has been required for said building. 

§5.  MAINTENANCE OF RECORDS 
The Department shall maintain records as necessary for carrying out the purposes of this Policy, including but not limited to Energy bills and other documents received from tenants and/or Utilities. Such records shall be preserved by the Department for a period of three (3) years. 

§6.   ENFORCEMENT AND ADMINISTRATION 

(1) The Commissioner or his or her designee from the Department shall be the Chief Enforcement Officer of this Policy. 
(2) The Chief Enforcement Officer of this Policy may promulgate regulations necessary for the administration of the requirements of this Policy. 
(3) Within thirty days after each anniversary date of the effective date of this Policy, the Chief Enforcement Officer shall submit a report to the Village of East Syracuse including but not limited to summary statistics on Energy consumption for Covered Municipal Buildings derived from aggregation of Benchmarking Information, a list of all Covered Municipal Buildings identifying each Covered Municipal Building that the Commissioner determined to be exempt from the benchmarking requirement and the reason for the exemption, and the status of compliance with the requirements of this Policy. 

FURTHER RESOLVED, the Village of East Syracuse Board, in regular session duly convened, does hereby authorize and direct the Mayor of the Village of East Syracuse to execute such other and additional documents as may be required for to perfect the resolutions herein; 
Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Mayor Tackman reported that the Village is working with CNYRPDB and has completed 2 of the 4 steps necessary for Clean Energy Communities designation. 

Rental Registration & Inspection Program

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To make an offer of employment to Enrique Carrasco, Jr., James Street, Syracuse, as a part-time Rental Inspector, at $16./hr.


Discussion:  Director of Code Enforcement Chris Shields noted that Ric formerly worked for the Village as a part-time firehouse caretaker and building maintenance. He currently holds all the necessary certifications for the position.  Definitely can use him.  Matt Parker had limited availability and resigned from the Fire Department due to work commitments.
Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Panic Buttons – DPW Garage and Park

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To approve the purchase, installation and system upgrade for panic buttons at DPW Garage (integrated into existing security system cost of equipment and installation is $215) and at Parks Hanlon Pool Bathhouse (total cost equipment and installation is $2928 plus $37/month monitoring rate).


Discussion:  Panic buttons were recommended by our insurance carrier.  Considering placement at the Park – looking at a portable alert system.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Parks Programs & Activities

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To approve the offering of a program to attend Disney on Ice – Big Dream on Thursday, January 4th at Syracuse War Memorial.  Bus leaves at 6:00PM Cost for Village residents is $20, $22 for non-residents.
Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To participate with CNY Karate Schools, 2944 Erie Blvd. East in offering a 4 week session starting Friday November 10th, November 17th, December 1st, and December 8th for $49. A portion of each registration is shared with the Parks Department.
Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

Fire Department – 1st Assistant Chief Chris Shields

Fire Calls for the Month of OCTOBER
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1
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1
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1
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1
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1st Assistant Fire Chief Chris Shields commented on the numbers.  Out of 94 calls 86% were in the Town. Future reports will include the breakdown of calls in the Village. 

There were 14 medical calls – sometime assist the ambulance and other times respond until the ambulance can be available.  

There is a problem with the nozzle on Engine 1.  That Engine is usually at Station 1, so Engine 2 from Station 2 has been moved here until this problem is fixed.
Still looking at February or March for delivery of new Rescue truck.

Trustee Wagner asked about alarm calls – is 35 normal?  Chief Shields reported that hotel alarms have been slow for the month and there was a problem at the state home on Roby. That appears to be corrected now but the Fire Department responds no matter what. Problems at Bennett manor appear to be corrected too.

Mayor Tackman reported that met with Supervisor Michalenko. Looking to finalize the contract.

Mayor Tackman congratulated the Department on the great job with the Burn Run.  Lots of people and the weather cooperated.

Parks Department – Parks Director Tom Richardson

The Pavilion at Ellis Field Park is getting near completion. It will be a great addition to Ellis Field Park.

A Murder Mystery Theater was held on Friday Night, October 6th at Heman Street Apts. 55 people enjoyed diner and a show put on by The Acme Murder Mystery Company.
Youth Programs

The Village Annual Children’s Halloween Party was held on Monday, October 31st. 30 children attended event. Children had opportunity to play games and make crafts at East Syracuse Elementary. At 4:00 pm children paraded down to the municipal building (2nd Floor) for costume judging, cider, donuts and a special bag of treats. 

Family Movie Night is coming up on Friday, November 10th at the Municipal building 2nd floor. Cars 3 will be shown. Next Family Movie Night will be on Friday, December 15th with the return of the Polar Express.

The Children’s Annual Thanksgiving Turkey Shoot bowling Tournament will be coming up on Wednesday, November 22nd at Bowl Mor Lanes at 9:30 am  

Breakfast with Santa will be held on Saturday, December 16th at the American Legion from 9:00 – 11:00

Senior Programs

In October seniors attended trips to Owens Orchard on October 3rd and the Seneca Niagara Casino on Tuesday, October 17th.

The 3rd floor Community room was filled on Thursday, October 19th with 20 seniors for the Monthly card Party. This month’s Party is on Thursday, November 16th 

Bennett Manor luncheon was Tuesday, October 24th. Next luncheon is November 21st. a Thanksgiving meal will be served.

On Thursday, November 30th a movie will be shown on the 2nd floor of municipal building for adults. Lunch is at noon followed by movie (TBA)
Children from ESE continued the intergenerational program involving youth and seniors at the Heman Street Senior Center.  Mrs. McGinley’s class &Miss Albanese’s class attended the senior program on Monday, October 30th for a Halloween Celebration.

The Senior Citizen Annual Christmas Party will be on Thursday, December 14th at the American Legion. Upcoming trips include: Del Lago on November 14th, 1940 radio hour on December 3rd.Lights on Lake on December 7th, Wizard of Oz on December 27th.

Christmas Tree Lighting Ceremony will be on Monday, December 4th at 6:00 pm at the East Syracuse Municipal Building.

Judging for the Village of East Syracuse House Lighting Contest will be on December 11th at 7:00. Registration Forms are available at Village office.

Mayor Tackman announced that there will be ribbon cutting ceremony for the Pavilion on Monday, November 20th at 6PM. 
DPW – Superintendent Ron Russell, III
DPW Activity – October 2017

SANITARY SEWERS – Manhole repaired 400 block West Yates Street.  Started repair of manhole in 300 block West Yates.  DPW crews monitored system due to large amount of rain on October 30th. County Trunk was high and Ellis Street tank had a short SSO event.  SSO lasted about 4 hours and NY Alert was notified.  Crews handled several calls to Village residences during event.

PARKS & REC – DPW blew out the waterlines for the winter to prevent freezing.  The Park & ballfields were mowed.  Crews took down the flags along Manlius Street.  The flags will be put back up for Veterans Day.
STREET REPAIR -  DPW crews assisted the paving contractor with signs, flagging and other related duties on the following streets that were repaved after milling.  North Street, 100 block Silver Street, 400 block West Terrace Street, 200 block West Second Street & 100 block of Bagg Street.  DPW crews did repairs in the 400 block of West Yates Street, Welch Street & 100 block of North Center Street.

TRAINING – DPW too required PESH (OSHA) on various subjects.  Training was done by outside instructors as well in house.

TREE WORK – Trees were trimmed in various parts of the village by DPW crews.

STORM SEWERS – The drainage project in the 200 block of Hartwell Ave.  DPW crews installed approximately 100’ of pipe, 2 catch basins and a pipe for sump pump discharge at 203 which the resident will hook in to.  Crews kept basins open and addressed any drainage during heavy rain events.

SIDEWALKS – Crews poured a new sidewalk at 203 Hartwell Ave and repaired a sidewalk in the 200 block of Silver Street.

EQUIPMENT – Crews began outfitting equipment for winter service.  The leaf truck box and leaf blower machine were installed on Truck #1 and leaf pick-up was started.  Seasonal equipment was serviced and stored for the winter.

STREET SWEEPING – Streets were swept throughout the month largely due to leaves that have fallen.  The sweeping also fulfilled MS4 requirements.
DPW activity for November will include leaf removal, finish street repair, basin repair and manhole repair.  Crews will continue transitioning equipment to winter service and storing seasonal equipment.  Yard waste pick-up ended October 30th. Leaves will be picked up daily if weather conditions allow.  The Winter Parking Ban started November 1st. 

Sally Seeley commented that the crew picking up yardwaste and storm damage do an excellent job.

Village Office – Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby

Taxes - Delinquent taxes will be turned over to the County for collection. A couple of large property owners are still outstanding.  But the Village will be “made good” for its full tax collection by the County.  $261,566 (last year was $286,318). turned over to the County is 10% of total taxes ($2,521,060).

Treasurer’s Report – Pompo & Associates is working on the Independent Audit of the Village accounts for fiscal year ending May 2016. Had some difficulties with balancing monthly to KVS bank reconciliations.  Working on the annual report to OSC. Pompo will complete following final adjustments. 

Health & Dental  – Met with Dan Goetzmann regarding Excellus estimates for Health & Dental plans.  Looking at approximately a 10% increase in current plans and 4% increase for Dental.  Looking at other options including plans with a deductible and HRA & HAS.

Will need a special meeting to approve to meet the January 1st deadline.

Budget Preparation - Would like the Board to start meeting after the first of the year to begin planning and so that direction can be given to Department Heads in preparing their operation estimates. 

Garbage contract is up in April 2017.  Will open bids in January to allow for contractor time to gear up for and know numbers for budget prep.  RFP is for 3 years with 2 1-year options for renewal.  Will send bids out ourselves and prepare contract.  Village Attorney and Insurance Agents have reviewed bid proposals.

Municipal Code – General Code sent draft for review in August.  Would like to have our review and changes made by end of month so we can look to having new Code adopted in January or soon thereafter.   

Projects

EFC funding – Phase 2, Contract 2 SSO Mitigation – Village Engineers are still preparing design with bidding to be done after first of the year.  Project is $1.3 million additional sewer and manhole repair and replacement. 

Onondaga County Save the Rain/ WEP -  Completed additional repairs including at Horton Place.  Will close out earlier $120,000 award before beginning 3rd round for sewer and manhole repairs.
Other Committees and Boards

Zoning – Has not meet since March 2016. 

Planning – Did not meet in October.  Work on Design Guidelines has stalled. In light of recent announcements expect applicant for Inland Port to return for site plan review for former recycling center site. 

Safety – Set schedule for 2018 meeting in February, June and October. Workers Comp carrier Comp Alliance conducted required safety training in two sessions on October 19th. Anyone not attending may take course on-line.

Mayor Tackman addressed the issue of Health benefits for employees.  Looking at more options. May require a special meeting to get approved for January renewal.

Sally Seeley asked about reports of the Inland Port getting the go-ahead.  Mayor Tackman commented that new reports have NYS announcing that DeWitt is their preferred site – and not Camillus or Jamesville.  Town of Manlius agreed to be the Lead Agency for SEQR but Town of DeWitt has also been involved with engineering reports. Important thing is that we are all working together.

Code Enforcement – Director of Code Enforcement Chris Shields

Office of Code Enforcement

1. Rental Inspections have been continuing but at a crawl.  We are currently down to one part-time inspector working 28 – 36 hours per month.  Once we get more inspectors onboard, I’d like to revamp the entire program where scheduling is done via a phone call to the property owner where I can offer open dates and time, and schedule the inspections that way.

2. Several letters have gone out to property owners regarding storage in the driveways or yards, and trash being left at the curb with no stickers. I’m happy to say that approximately 90% of the time I am seeing the issue fixed within a few days after just one letter to the property owner.

3. I am out on the road several times a week looking for obvious violations and safety conditions.  Feel free to call the Office and ask for me if you yourself see something that you feel should be reported.

4. It’s going to take some time to get caught up to where we need to be, but I assure you, day-by-day, we will continue to make progress.

Trustee Daniel J. Wagner asked about training and certification for Rental Inspectors. Director Shields reports that Codes needs 6 classes, but Rental Inspectors only need A, B & C which qualifies them for Building safety Inspectors (BSI).  Rental Inspectors work from a fairly thorough checklist.

Mayor Tackman asked that Director Shields submit a request for training course.  Director of Code Enforcement Shields will attend at Schyler County the last week in November (the 28th, 29th & 30th) and again for three days in December and January.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox – To approve the attendance at training for Chris Shields at Fire Academy November 28th – 30th. Will take a Village vehicle.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Trustee Wagner wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving.

Deputy Mayor James E. Carr, Jr. thanked Chris Shields.  Hearing nothing but good reports on the job so far.

Following up on comment last month – have issues been resolved with employees using the time clock? Are all employees using the time clock?  Village Clerk reports no – no change.
Mayor Tackman proposed a meeting with the Judge, employee, Court Board liaison on Tuesday, November 14th at 8AM to see if we can finally resolve this issue.

Deputy Mayor Carr continued asking about the Fire contract with Town of DeWitt.  The Town typically adopts their budget in November. The contract should be done before that. The Fire Chief proposed a budget asking for $1.3 million payment from the Town but currently the Village only receives $900,000.  That leaves us operating with a $400,000 deficit.

Concerned about talk of the water property.  A majority of the Board is on record of not being interested in selling the water property.

Mayor Tackman noted that there are two separate issues – the matter of tax assessment we spoke of earlier and any ideas for marketing these properties.  Either option needs to know the current value of the property. When approached in June with an offer the Board decided then to inspect the properties.
Deputy Mayor Carr opined that there are more pressing issues facing the Village than the water properties. The $400,000 deficit for Fire Department for one.

Mayor Tackman noted that the increase proposes adding new staff and the purchase of a new engine on top of the Heavy rescue purchase. The Supervisor supports these proposals.

Deputy Mayor Carr remarked that we love the Fire Department. We want to retain the Fire Department. But we have to pay for it.  The Town of DeWitt gets the best deal in New York State.  We have the best Department, with the best equipment that they get for the best price.  If Supervisor Michalenko doesn’t realize that he’s mistaken.        
MAYOR’S REMARKS  - Mayor Robert T. Tackman
Been working on a number of things:

· Sent a letter of support to the County for consideration of properties in the Village for the Land Bank.  Their program of rehabilitating properties and holding a lien worked well for the house on Upton Street.  Would be great if they could do more.

· Last month scheduled that we would talk more about the Shared Services plan put forward by the County Executive. This will have to wait until next month.  The Board will take a closer look at those items that impact the Village.

· Last meeting there was mention of Meals on Wheels leaving the Village – they have merged the East Syracuse group with Fayetteville and now operate as the East Onondaga Meals on Wheels. They still provide services here. People are still getting meals.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Court cancelled:
Tuesday, November 7th – Election Day




Tuesday, November 21st 




Tuesday, December 26th 

Annual Village Elections will be held with the General Election November 7th.  Polls open 6AM to 9PM. 
Senior trips:
Tuesday, November 14th         Del Lago Casino                           

Sunday, December 3rd  
CNY Playhouse

         
                                               

Thursday, December 7th     
Lights on the Lake



Wednesday, December 27th   
Wizard of Oz




Thursday, December 14th 
Senior Christmas Party


Youth trips and activities:

Wednesday, November 22nd  
Bowling Tournament

Friday, December 15th 
Christmas Movie Night 


Saturday, December 16th  
Breakfast with Santa


Tuesday, December 26th 
Parent/Child Paint Day

Thursday, December 28th 
Pizza & a Movie




Friday, December 29th 
Intramurals & Pizza Party



Murder Mystery Dinner Theater on Friday, October 6th at Heman Street Apartments from 6:00 – 10:00 pm. $25.00/person Table of 8 $175.00. Acme Mystery Company will provide show. Recreation Advisory Committee will assist throughout evening.

Annual Christmas Tree Lighting on Monday, December4th at 6PM with crafts, refreshments and a visit from Santa to follow.

Annual House lighting Contest – Judges will judge houses on Monday, December 11th. Winners will be announced on Tuesday, December 12th 
Next Board of Trustees meeting is Monday, December 4th at 7PM.

COMMUNITY COMMENTS
Tracey Wright, Heman Street asked what is the Village’s position on NYS DOT’s plans to make NYS Rt. 481 the new Rt. 81.  Haven’t heard much of anything recently.
Mayor Tackman agreed that there hasn’t been much movement on this issue.  Attended the informational sessions at Henninger Highschool.  Was waiting to see what decisions are made to move forward.  The Village Board has not made any recommendations.

Tracey Wright continued noting that the NYS DOT representatives appeared taken aback that there was any opposition to their plan and that they were going to proceed, as they are only answerable to the Governor.  

Town of DeWitt has made a statement.  Feel that it is important that the Village does too. It would be a wasted opportunity to not be involved.

Trustee Wagner noted that only a small portion of Rt. 481 is in the Village. Rt. 690 does go right through but the Village is not really affected.

Mayor Tackman disagreed.

Ms. Wright noted that any impediment to the highways will spill over to the Village. The health and safety of the Village is at risk.

Mayor Tackman offered to take this issue back to the Mayor’s Association. Proposed that the Board look more closely at this issue and be prepared to make a statement next month.

Ms. Wright stated her concerns for what increased traffic can bring to the area.  Everything that travels these roads north & south, east & west would be brought right through here. Does not wish to be a fear monger but this is a significant decision.  Down the road if we don’t say something we will regret it.  Need to look to the long term to preserve out Village.

Impacts on Village property values will impact the Village Departments for recreation, fire and rental properties.

Director of Code Enforcement Chris Shields shared a positive point – Pen & Trophy’s building on Pearl Street will be impacted by the Rt. 81 changes so they are re-locating to East Syracuse in the old Fremont Bakery Building.  

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To enter into Executive Session to discuss personnel matter(s).
Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

At 8:07PM the Board entered Executive Session.  At 9:03PM they exited and took the following actions:

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr – To advertise internally for the Foreman position at DPW.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr – To advertise for an Assistant Parks Director.
Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Para -To adjourn.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:04PM
Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia J. Derby

Village Clerk
Minutes were provided unapproved to the Board of Trustees and Department Heads on Tuesday, November 07, 2017.
Review of Correspondence

10/2/17
Beazley Breach Response Services; RE: Webinar – A deep dive into Bard responsibility for Cybersecurity;

10/2/17
Mayor to NYS DOT; RE; Manlius Street crosswalks;

10/3/17
NYS DOT; RE; evaluation of crosswalks;

10/4/17
Village Engineers/OBG: RE: Park Master Plan;

10/4/17
Annual Baseball Bash for Carrier park Field of Dreams;
10/5/17
Village Clerk to Department Heads and Board of Trustees; RE: monthly expenditure reports;

10/5/17
Village Clerk; RE: Garbage Contract bid proposal;

10/10/17
Village Engineers/OBG: RE: meeting on November 10th; 

10/10/17
Village Clerk to Department Heads; RE: NYMIR Annual assessment;

10/10/17
Village Clerk; RE: Reminder safety seminar October 19th;

10/10/17
Village Clerk to Safety Committee; RE: meeting reminder;

10/10/17
Letters to Applicants; RE: Codes position;

10/10/17
Mayor; RE: tax delinquent properties for auction;

10/10/17
Volunteer Fire Company of Vernon, Inc.; RE: offer for surplus compressor; 


10/10/17
Mayor to Congressman Katko; RE: Federal tax reform impact;

10/11/17
Wright Risk Insurance; RE: Driver safety classes;

10/11/17
CNYRPDB; RE: MS4 semi-annual report requirements;

10/11/17
Director of Code Enforcement; RE; property at 117 East Manlius Street trash;

10/11/17
Comp Alliance; RE: renewal information;

10/11/17
NYS Department of Financial Services; RE: vacant and abandoned properties;

10/12/17
BOCES; RE: back-ups;

10/12/17
Automobile Accident Report; RE: Fire department van;

10/12/17
BOCES; RE: back-ups and anti-virus;
10/12/17
NYCOM; RE: Volunteer Firefighter cancer disability benefit legislation;

10/12/17
Mayor; RE: properties in tax foreclosure;

10/12/17
NYCOM; RE: webinar training Planning & Zoning;

10/12/17
Mayor; RE: support of Land Bank;

10/12/17
FOCUS Forum; RE: Economic Inclusion;

10/12/17
CNYRPDB; RE: Winter Road Maintenance workshop;

10/12/17
Code Enforcement; RE: outdoor storage violation 309 McCool Ave;

10/12/17
NYS DOT; RE: CHIPS;

10/13/17
Code Enforcement; RE; porch construction 209 East Heman Street;

10/13/17
Goetzmann & Associates; RE: renewal rates for 2018;

10/13/17
NYCOM; RE: Legislative Priorities meeting;
10/16/17
NYS EFC: RE: acceptance of MWBE; 

10/16/17
Mayor; RE: mold complaint;

10/16/17
Law Office of frank Miller; RE: LaPoint matter;

10/17/17
Mayor; RE: crosswalks on Manlius Street;

10/17/17
Mayor; RE: tree at Station 2;

10/17/17
Mayor; RE: NYCOM’s Guide to Constitutional Convention;

10/17/17
Village Clerk; RE: Property taxes;
10/17/17
Code Enforcement; RE: outdoor storage at 200 East Heman Street;

10/17/17
Code Enforcement; RE: outdoor storage at 237 Kinne Street;

10/17/17
Mayor; RE: streetlights;

10/17/17
Village Clerk; RE: Safety Committee meeting minutes;

10/17/17
NYS EFC; RE: Annual reporting;

10/17/17
Beazley Breach Response Services; RE: webinars;

10/17/17
SMTC: RE: Unified Planning work program;

10/17/17
McNeil; RE: damage payment;

10/18/17
Web Inquiry; RE: 3133 Erie Blvd.

10/18/19
NYS OSC; RE: webinar appropriated fund balance;

10/18/17
NYS Archives; RE: workshop on Records Management;

10/18/17
Code Enforcement; RE: outdoor storage 402 West Yates Street;

10/18/17
Mayor; RE: East Area Meals on Wheels;

10/18/17
SMTC: RE: Pedestrian Safety Action Plan;

10/19/17
NYS OSC; RE: AUD past due;

10/19/17
CNYRPDB: RE: Stormwater workshop;

10/19/17
Code Enforcement; RE; outdoor storage 315 West Manlius Street;

10/19/17
Code Enforcement; RE: outdoor storage 105 West Henrietta Street;

10/20/17
Web Inquiry; RE: sidewalk condition;

10/20/17
Web Inquiry; RE: Breakfast with Santa;

10/20/17
Code Enforcement; RE: repair work at 209 East Heman Street;

10/23/17
CNYRPDB; RE: NYSERDA Clean Energy Communities;

10/23/17
Village Clerk to Fire Safety Advisory Board; RE: quarterly accounting;

10/24/17
Crowley Insurance; RE: McNeil loss control;

10/24/17
Mayor; RE; crossing area at Kinne Street;

10/24/17
CNYRPDB; RE: stormwater coalition;

10/25/17
Wright Risk Management; RE: follow-up on recommendations;

10/25/17
Village Engineers/OBG; RE: Save the Rain grant – 2 additional sections;

10/25/17
Web Inquiry; RE: dumpsites;

10/25/17
Mayor; RE: complaint;

10/26/17
NYCOM; RE: Legislation signed by Governor;

10/26/17
Beazley; RE: pre-breach services;

10/26/17
NYS OSC; RE: SALT deductions;

10/27/17
Village Engineers/C&S: RE: pumps warranty;

10/27/17
Alarm Services; RE: quote for Hanlon Pool Building & DPW Garage;

10/30/17
Northland Communications; RE: phone service;

10/30/17
CNYRPDB; RE: Stormwater coalition;

10/30/17
Mayor; RE: ribbon cutting for Pavilion;

10/30/17
Mayor; RE: roof leak at Fire Department;

10/30/17
NYS Archives; RE: preparation for weather event;

10/30/17
DPW Superintendent; RE: sewer overflow;
 

10/31/17
Village Engineers/OBG: RE: Firehouse roof;

10/31/17
Board of Elections; RE; polling place;

10/31/17
Village Clerk to Village Engineers; RE; Firehouse roof;

11/1/17
Village Clerk to NYS DOT; RE: CHIPS payment reimbursement request;

11/1/17
NYMIR; RE: Distracted driving prevention webinar;

11/1/17
Code Enforcement; RE: signage complaint corner Highland & West Manlius;

11/1/17
Village Engineers/OBG; RE: Firehouse roof inspection;

11/1/17
KBM; RE: health & dental options;

11/1/17
Code Enforcement; RE: outdoor storage 109McCool Ave;

11/2/17
CNYRPDB; RE: storm water coalition meeting;
11/3/17
CNYRPDB; RE: announcement of Clean Energy grant recipients;

11/6/17
NYCOM; RE: Distressed and Abandoned Properties workshop;

11/6/17
Mayor; RE: flags at half-staff;
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